
 

Monday 27th 
March 2023 

For up to date information and copies of all letters sent home, please view the school 
website at www.harrowbarrow.cornwall.sch.uk 

On Wednesday, Class 3 went to Wadebridge Coun-
ty Showground to learn about farming and ani-
mals. We also learned about plants and how they 
are produced. Tractors and combine harvesters 
were also there alongside where we made cheese, 
bird food and made our very own milk. My favour-
ite thing was stroking the animals. By Cavan 
 
On Wednesday, Class 3 went to the County Show-
ground to learn about farming animals. We made 
Mills Cheese and the farmers were talking to us 
about what they do when they have cut all the 
plants. They also taught us how to make bird food 
and how good we are to remember our vegeta-
bles. By Alana   

Thank you to all those 
who donated to our 

Comic Relief fundrais-
er. Overall, you raised 
£104.72 towards the 

many good causes 
the charity supports. 

World Book Day 
On Monday 6th March, our school had World Book Day. This is when the pupils come to school dressed up as characters from 
their favourite book or series of books. We had a variety of different characters at our school that day such as: Murder Most Un-
ladylike, Hazel Wong, A Series Of Unfortunate Events, Violet Baudelaire and, from the Adams Family, Wednesday. At the end of 
the day we switched teachers and the teacher that we got read us a book that they had a connection to. Over all the day was 
wonderful. 
 
Mars Day 
On Tuesday 7th March, schools across the country celebrated Mars Day. On this day people did activities to do with Mars. Things 
like building our own Mars rovers out of different materials. Part of that day was going in a space dome. In this dome we experi-
enced the sky at night. We looked at the stars and constellations. After the dome, different classes did different things. Class 4 
made Mars rovers with Lego and K’Nex. Class 1 made planets and they dressed up. They made headbands with their favourite 
planet. They sang a planet song and looked at information from a PowerPoint. People also got to dress up in the colour of their 
favourite planet. By Annabelle and Daisy 



 

Dates for your diary 
28.3.23 - Football match at home to Fourlanesend 

30.3.23 - Choir singing to Callington Luncheon Club 
30.3.23 - Last day for pupils 
31.3.23 - Pupil progress day 

18.4.23 - First day of summer term (please note, 17.4.23 is a staff training day) 

Harrowbarrow v Pensilva 
On 14th March, Harrowbarrow School had a foot-
ball match against Pensilva Primary School. The 
game started quite evenly, until we scored the first 
goal and went on to score two more; Rory scored 
two. Toby also hit it off one of their players and it 
went in. They started really well in the second half 
and came back and scored 3 but Harrowbarrow 
were quick to answer scoring 2 more. Rory scoring 
another to complete his hat-trick and then Jack 
scored a goal from a really odd angle; somehow it 
went in and we won 5-3. By Toby, Liam and Jack. 
Remember “Believe, Achieve and Enjoy”.  

Songfest 2023 By: Ava, Lilly Jo and Sophie F  
On 8th March 2023, we took a group of Year 6, 5 and 4 choir children from our school. They went to Launceston Town 
Hall to take part in Songfest; Songfest is where a group of schools participate in singing together. The songs we sang 
were: 

All that Glitters 
Being Eight 

Tutankhamun 
Song of Sirens 

Chop and Change 
Last Kiss Goodbye 

What have the Romans done for us? 
Viking Warrior 

These are all songs based on different periods in history. Ellie’s favourite song was Viking Warrior because it is easy to 
learn and has fun actions. Taylor said that, “I was very nervous when I first got on the stage because all eyes were on 
me but when I started singing I forgot that everyone was watching,” Phoebe’s favourite song was Last Kiss Goodbye 
because it had a lot more emotion than all the other songs. We really enjoyed ourselves and we also thank Mrs Lane 
for everything she has done.   
Thank you to everyone who took part – it was an amazing evening and the children not only performed brilliantly but 

their behaviour was fantastic! Thank you also to Mr Hunt for driving the minibus and Mrs Thomson for coming along 

to help. From Mrs Lane 


